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A Message From Miss Reed and Mr Lillo 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have had another busy week of learning experiences here at Ryelands. Year 5 have enjoyed 2 days 

away from the classroom as they have stayed at Frylands Wood on their residential trip that was 

postponed from Year 4. The children, and staff, took part in a range of exciting activities including pond 

dipping, climbing, orienteering and archery (it seems some of us could give Robin Hood a run for his 

money with a bow and arrow!). Back at school, the well -being champions have been preparing for 

#HelloYellow day next week. We will be joining in World Mental Health Day on Monday 10th October by 

wearing yellow to school and taking part in activities linked to the importance of recognising and talking 

about our feelings. We value your support in helping our children to know that their feelings are important. 

Thank you for your continued help and support.   

Have a wonderful weekend.   

Kate, Glenn and the Ryelands Team  

FOR (Friends of Ryelands) 

Next week, Guess The Weight 
Of The Giant Pumpkin begins at 
just £1 per turn!  

We are very excited about our enormous 
pumpkin. We will be by the main office 
or in the Infant Playground with it on 
selected mornings and after school.  

If you win, you might need a 
wheelbarrow to get it home!!  

Halloween Costume Swap 

and Sale 
We will also be collecting 

Halloween costumes next week 

to swap and sell. If your children have any at 

home that no longer fit, we would be grateful for 

any donations!  

Makaton Words Of The 

Next weekõs words will be: 

Good and Bad  
All the children are enjoying 
learning the new Makaton 
signs and joining in with the 
signing of our songs in Sing 
& Sign assembly. Please encourage your 
children to show you the signs they are 
learning, they are doing so well!  

#HelloYellow 

Itõs our annual #HelloYellow day 
Monday 10 th October to help raise 
awareness for childrenõs mental health. 
This World Mental Health Day, weõre 
wearing yellow to show young people that how they 
feel matters.  
However you are feeling, it matters. We want you to 
know that youõre not alone with your mental health. By 
us all wearing yellow, we show our support not just to 
Young Minds, the charity we raise money for, but for 
our own children here at Ryelands, to show that 
mental health is important and that no child is alone.  
Please encourage your child to wear yellow on 
Monday and bring £1 for the charity Young Minds.  
Together we are stronger.  
The more we talk about our mental health, the easier it 
will become.  
Miss Wallace  

Harvest Festival - St Lukeôs 

Church - 21st October 
At Ryelands, we celebrate Harvest 
through singing, getting together for 
tea with the older members of our 
community and donating Harvest gifts. 
We encourage children to nominate 
neighbours or family members that they 
think might like to attend. (Please see previous letter 
sent via email or ask the office for a form).  

Our Year 1 to Year 6 children will be singing and 
performing at St Lukeõs Church in the morning. 
Reception classes will go to church to watch only. 
They will perform in school later, for the Community 
Tea.  

As always, we will require help with walking to and 
from the church, please let your class teacher know if 
you can help. We appreciate your help with this.  



This Weekôs Adventures 
Nursery: This week, our nursery theme was family. We explored our immediate and our extended families. 

We learnt that families come in all sorts of shapes and sizes and different relatives. We realised our 

families are very special to us and that they are unique, with their own traditions and combinations of 

relatives. We brought in pictures of our families to share with our friends and we loved looking at them 

displayed and talking about them to each other. We painted pictures of them and learnt funny rhymes 

about them!  

Reception: In Reception, we have continued the Houses and Homes topic. The children observed things 

and places that are near their home and  discussed about the things that they enjoy doing when they get 

home. We have also been talking about old and new and looked at different toys, comparing them. The 

children were introduced to i, n, m and d sounds through various fun activities;  tasting marmalade 

sandwiches was their favourite! In Maths, they learnt number 2, pairs and patterns.  

Year 1: This week in Year 1, we have been learning about what it is like in South Africa and how things 

might be similar and different from England. We looked at houses, food, sport, animals and languages and 

decided that we definitely wouldnõt see a lion roaming around South Norwood! We are planning some 

exciting writing in English and will be retelling the story of Stardust next week.   

Year 2: The children have been working incredibly hard in Year 2 this week.   In Maths, we have been using 

our knowledge of place value to support us in using the greater than (>) , less than (<)and equals (=) 

symbols correctly. After all our hard work developing a range of fantastic vocabulary surrounding the 

story 'Leaf', we have been writing our own version of the story. After writing it up as a draft we created our 

own books and published our work in our best handwriting. In history, we have continued to look at the 

history or our school and our local area.   In PE, the children have continued to work on their fitness levels 

as well as practising their football skills, in particular dribbling the ball with control. Using Picasso as 

inspiration, the children have created a self -portrait using different colours and shapes to create different 

parts of their face. During computing this week, the children began to learn about how to use code to 

move a character.   

Year 3: This week Year 3 have been working hard in Maths, adding, and subtracting ones from 2 - and 3 -

digit numbers using number lines, number bond knowledge and dienes to support them. In Writing, Year 3 

have nearly completed their independent write based on the story of Jemmy Button, we have been 

impressed with their ideas and varied use of vocabulary. In Art, children have started a piece of artwork 

based on things that represent them and their identity. They have used a variety of skills, including 

painting, cutting drawing and collage.  

Year 4: This week year 4 have continued to develop their knowledge of place value by exploring rounding 

to nearest 10, 100 and 1,000 and by adding and subtracting 3 -digit numbers. In our science learning we 

have discovered the ins and outs of the digestion process.  During our English learning, we have started to 

write our own narratives inspired by our focus text Charlie and The Chocolate Factory by Ronald Dahl.   

 

Continued on the next page...  
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New Reception Open Days 

We are holding the below Open Days for parents / carers of children who are applying for Reception 

places for September 2023. Please pass this information on to anyone who may be interested.  

 

 

 

 

To book a place on one of our Open Days, please email  office@oasisryelands.org   

or call 020 8656 4165.  

Tuesday 11th October 

13:30-14:30 

Thursday 10th November 

09:30-10:30 

Tuesday 18th October 

09:30-10:30 

Friday 18th November 

09:30-10:30 

Wednesday 2nd November 

13:30-14:30 

Monday 12th December 

13:30-14:30 
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Year 5: This week in Year 5 we haveé investigated the lifecycle of birds, emulated the art of Yayoi 

Kusama, explored the Anglo -Saxon and Viking impact on Britain AND slept in the woods!  

Our time at Frylands was packed full of great activities, it has been difficult to choose our favourites! We 

enjoyed using the orienteering skills we have learnt in PE, out in the woods. We also enjoyed the links to 

our science ôliving thingsõ topic, where we have been classifying animals in our pond dipping activity. We 

have used our problem -solving skills and linked back to our DT from last year, when we tried to build some 

barrel carts and really enjoyed racing on them. We have also had great fun on assault courses, rock 

climbing, archery, Thank you to all of the adults who came along with us and were involved in the planning 

and organising process as we couldn't have done it without you. We'd also like to give a big shout out to 

the wonderful parents who helped, by safely delivering our bags to Frylands and returning them back to 

school. This made our journey much easier! Finally we would like to thank all of the children who went as 

you were all so well behaved and kind to each other and the staff so it made the whole experience a 

pleasure for everyone!   

Year 6: Year 6 continued writing their narrative based on the events surrounding Bradley and Jeffõs 

interaction with a group of girls at school.  We also looked at clauses. In maths, we continued to develop 

our knowledge of place value by comparing and ordering numbers and rounding numbers. In computing, 

we discussed the roles of computers and technology in our lives and focused on how apps and tools give 

users choices about how to use them. We continued to research biomes in geography and learnt how the 

body has a double circulatory system in science. In art, we looked at using ellipses to help show 

movement.   

This Weekôs Adventures continued... 
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Stars of the Week 

Each week, a child in each class is chosen for portraying one of the Oasis 9 Habits.  

 

 

Spelling Shed 

This week's spelling shed class league table:  

1st place ð Eagle Class  

2nd place - Hawk Class  

3rd place - Heron Class  

This week's individual spelling shed league table:  

1st place - Brianna, Hawk  

2nd place - Kayden, Eagle  

3rd place - Jasmaine, Eagle  

Sparrow  Israel - Joyful  

Starling  Gwen - Humble  

Chaffinch  Mia-Rose - Compassionate  

Goldfinch  Yasa - Hopeful  

Kingfisher  Etta - Humble  

Woodpecker  Nova - Joyful  

Magpie  Maria - Joyful  

Owl  Sia - Hopeful  

Eagle  Rita - Joyful  

Hawk  Archer - Considerate  

Mr Lilloõs 

Choice  
Ms Bakosi - Joyful  

Childrenõs 

Choice  

Daphne in Woodpecker chose 

Reese - Forgiving  

Miguel in Woodpecker chose 

Hugo - Considerate  

Attendance 
Over a school year, we are due to be open for 190 days which equates to 380 sessions with registration in 

the morning at 09:00 and after lunch in the afternoon. Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at 

school for any whole session including registration.  

Attendance Target: 96.4%  Attendance This Week: 94.2%  Attendance This Year: 95.6%  

Registers are taken at 09:00. It is important that the children are at school on time and in the line at 8:50 

every day to prevent disruption and upset to their day and for the rest of their class.  

Pupils Late This Week: 63 pupils  
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Dates for your Diary  
Date  Event  

Mon 10th Oct  #HelloYellow day - wear yellow, donate £1  

Tues 11th Oct  Equality parentsõ meeting 18:00 

Thurs 13th Oct  Raven Class Assembly 9:00  

Fri 14th Oct  INSET Day - school closed to pupils  

Mon 17th - Fri 21st Oct  Heritage Week  

Tues 18th Oct  Harvest Festival practice - St Lukeõs Church PM 

Weds 19th Oct  Black History Lunch  

Fri 21st Oct  

Show Racism The Red Card - Wear Red  

Harvest Festival - St Lukeõs Church AM 

Community Tea  

Last day of term  

Mon 24th - Fri 28th Oct  Half Term  

Mon 31st Oct  All children return to school  

Tues 1st Nov  Eagle Class Parentsõ Evening - 15:40 -18:00  

Weds 2nd Nov  Parentsõ Evening 15:40-18:00 (15:40 -19:00 for Eagle Class)  

Thurs 3rd Nov  

Flu vaccinations  

Hawk Class Assembly 9:00  

Parentsõ Evening (all except Eagle Class) 15:40-18:00  

Mon 7th Nov  
Year 6 height and weight checks  

Friends of Ryelands (FOR) AGM  

Weds 9th Nov  English Morning for parents: Phonics, Reading and Writing  

Thurs 10th Nov  Owl Class Assembly 9:00  

Tues 15th Nov  Parents Meeting: SEND - Dyslexia Focus  

Thurs 17th Nov  Magpie Class Assembly 9:00  

Mon 21st Nov  Individual photos  

Thurs 24th Nov  Maths Morning for parents  

Thurs 1st Dec  Kingfisher Class Assembly 9:00  

Fri 2nd Dec  Parents Meeting: Staying Safe Online  

Tues 6th Dec  EYFS & Y1 Christmas Production  

Weds 7th Dec  EYFS & Y1 Christmas Production  

Thurs 8th Dec  
Christmas Carol Concert rehearsal AM  

Woodpecker Class Assembly 9:00  

Fri 9th Dec  
Christmas Carol Concert PM  

Christmas Jumper Day  

Weds 14th Dec  Carol singing at Whitgift Centre  

Fri 16th Dec  Last Day of term  









Oasis Hub Tips for Households 

Food Banks 

The Croydon discretionary support team can support with referrals to local food banks. 
Email dhp2@croydon.gov.uk with the following details: 
the reason you need the emergency support for a food bank referral  
when you will receive your next Universal Credit/wages  
a mini statement from your bank or building society 
 

Housing Benefit and Council Tax Support 
Office hours 
Monday ð Friday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Email: Croyhben@croydon.gov.uk 
Phone: 020 8726 7000 

If youõre on a low income or receive benefits, you can apply for Council Tax Support to help 
pay your Council Tax bill. Your bill could be reduced by up to 100%. 
You can apply if: 
¶ you own your home 

¶ you rent 

¶ you are unemployed or working 
Start by using the Croydon Council benefits calculator to see how much Council Tax Support 
you could get: https://croydonclaims.teamnetsol.com/ 
 

Thames Water ð Water Help 
 
Who can get help? 
Customers whose household income is less than Ã16,480 (Ã20,111 in London) excluding disa-
bility benefits. 
 
What help is provided? 
Bills are reduced by 50%. 
 
How can I apply? 
Apply directly to the company at https://www.thameswater.co.uk/help/account-and-
billing/financial-support 

  Energy Bills Support 

The discount will automatically be applied to your monthly household electricity bill for 6 
months starting in October 2022: 

Ã66 in October and November 
Ã67 in December, January, February and March 

The discount is monthly, even if you pay for your energy quarterly or use a payment card. 
Prepayment meter users will have equivalent vouchers that you will need to redeem. 
If you have not received your first instalment by the end of October 2022, you need to 
contact your energy supplier. 

mailto:dhp2@croydon.gov.uk
mailto:Croyhben@croydon.gov.uk
tel:02087267000
https://www.thameswater.co.uk/help/account-and-billing/financial-support
https://www.thameswater.co.uk/help/account-and-billing/financial-support


Jobcentre Plus Travel Discount Card 

Claiming Jobseekers Allowance or Universal Credit for 3-9 months (18-24 year olds) or 3-12 
months (over 25s)? Apply through your Work Coach and local Jobcentre Plus. 

Other benefit recipients may receive a Jobcentre Plus Travel Discount Card from 3 months of their 

claim and if they are actively engaged with a Jobcentre Plus adviser. Cardholders are entitled to a 50% 

discount on selected rail tickets. 
Contact your nearest Jobcentre for more information at https://find-your-nearest-
jobcentre.dwp.gov.uk/ 

 
Managed by:  
National Rail 

 

 

Simply Connect Croydon  

connecting you to your local community. 
 

For advice, support and help in the Croydon Community: 

https://croydon.simplyconnect.uk/ 

https://find-your-nearest-jobcentre.dwp.gov.uk/
https://find-your-nearest-jobcentre.dwp.gov.uk/
https://www.nationalrail.co.uk/tocs_maps/tocs/TrainOperators.aspx



